Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

September 13, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Oct. 11, 2016, 10 AM; Coordinated Entry group follows Coalition meeting

Present:  see attached sheet for attendees
Mandolyn Orrell opened the meeting. Those present introduced themselves. Mandolyn and Trina Hill will co-facilitate this meeting.

Approval of August, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Mandolyn asked for any adjustments to the draft minutes sent out with our proposed agenda. Alyce Knoflich asked that the Women Veterans item also show that she and Vicki Sander represent a steering committee for Aura House, an effort to meet the shelter needs of women vets. Alyce also asked that the Screening Tool item show the recommended vet question be worded as 'Have you ever served in the military?'. Anita Oldham moved acceptance of the transmitted minutes with these amendments, Marion Lowry second, minutes accepted as amended. Trina will post the revisions to the web (our minutes may be downloaded from http://www.ncceh.org/bos/hendersonregionalcommittee/ ).

Coalition Leadership:  Trina went over the proposed leadership for the new four-county coalition which will take effect on January 1 per the NCCEH BoS plan to consolidate the current 27 coalitions into 13. Proposed as new regional lead is Jennifer Molliere of The Haven in Transylvania County. The regional alternate would be Mandolyn Orrell. Jennifer Molliere would also serve as Coordinated Assessment lead. Barbara Marr of the Transylvania United Way would serve as Point-in-time count lead. Mandolyn would serve as webmaster. A Funding Committee lead remains to be identified. A regional secretary will also be needed, though not specified by the BoS plan, and a volunteer for that is available. The group plans to meet Friday by conference call, with Brian Alexander facilitating for NCCEH, to work on a 100 Day Plan for transition. A training day in Morganton is anticipated in October for leads and others interested. Since Polk-Rutherford is such a new coalition, we expect to provide startup help there: Sister Debbie Briscoe Smith of Sisters in Christ shelter is their present most active leader. The current vision is for our Henderson coalition group to continue to meet monthly, but recessing on months when the four-county Quarterly meetings occur, which we could participate in. Trina and Mandolyn offer to continue to co-chair our local meetings. Quarterly meetings would rotate among counties, with a conference call-in option also available. 


Kim MacNish asked how the homeless numbers of/from the new region will affect programs. In particular, do Polk-Rutherford submit numbers that could support our project applications? Trina said they do attend BoS conference calls, but have no PIT count as yet. The numbers matter most for Coordinated Assessment, which will be that last component to merge under the BoS plan. Trina said 'We will work with them.' Our understanding is that each county would do their own count, with the data then going to Barbara. The 2017 PIT count will be the last Wednesday in January, with interviews to ask where people slept the previous night.

BoS Steering Committee: Trina reported the most recent steering committee call. Written standards have been posted at NCCEH as .pdf (see http://www.ncceh.org/bos/ at 'NC Balance of State CoC Policies'). These cover emergency shelter (ES), transitional housing (TH), prevention and rapid re-housing (HP-RRH, though the link shows 'Prevention-RHH Standards'), permanent supportive housing (PSH), and coordinated assessment (CA). They run 10 to 17 pages each, and cover activities that Emergency Solutions and Continuum-of-Care grantees must comply with. Technical assistance will be available on these. 


On August 30 the project review committee met to discuss CoC competition projects, and created a ranking/priority list. The BoS CoC application has been submitted, and will be posted on the web (see http://www.ncceh.org/bos/currentcocapplication/ ). Chris Berg asked if any of our projects were affected by Tier 1/Tier 2 classification. Sharon Tirrell said three projects were ranked in Tier 2, but all would be funded. 


Performance measures are a rising concern for BoS, and will address factors such as client time homeless, number of clients served that reverted to homelessness, income growth for housed clients, numbers homeless for the first time, successful placements from street outreach efforts, successful occupancy of permanent housing over time, and others.  An item BoS asked us to report on is 'meetings with school liaisons outside of Coalition meetings'. We discussed who can contribute to this and the time period covered: We'll compile such contacts for calendar 2016. Please submit data to Trina.  Alyce asked us to also publicize and consider funding available to help veterans, such as HUD-VASH and SSVF (Supportive services for veteran families); this can include per diem programs used by ABCCM and Homeward Bound in Buncombe County. There was discussion with Amber Albright on how referrals from Henderson are handled to these Asheville-based programs. Trina thought Arianna DeToro-Forlenza and David Carr at ABCCM could respond as they usually attend our meetings. Alyce asked that we also consider whether local referrers here see that their veteran clients do get good service. 
Emergency Solutions Grants: Kristen Martin reports that an imminent grant cycle with very quick turnaround is expected. There will be an offering via memo, a need to create a new scorecard, and a process that will be set by the State ESG office. Henderson has in the past benefited from these competitions, as our work qualified as 'high-performing' and could draw unused funds from slow-spending projects elsewhere. Kristen will work with Anita Oldham and Sarah Kowalak to prepare the Henderson County response to this funding opportunity.  Kristen Martin reviewed the new score card with the HCHC and the group voted to approve the score card.  
Point-in-time Count: Trina reported that the regional group will likely conduct county specific PIT counts as we always have.  Since this will be a first time for the Polk-Rutherford county participants, they would benefit from assistance from Henderson and Transylvania counters' experience. Barbara Marr at Transylvania United Way (or her successor with Barbara's help, as Barbara is changing duties) will compile information from the counties for our new region and submit to NCCEH. 
Affordable Housing Meeting & Community Health Assessment work group:  An extensive meeting took place on August 16, at the County Health Department, which looked specifically at the role of affordable quality housing in determining health outcomes. Trina and Ron Howard spoke briefly about the people represented, and their contributed concerns that this body should look at going forward. David Jacklin facilitated the group organizing individual concerns into a written list. As this group has the focus of our recent Housing subgroup, Ron recommended that the subgroup attend the broader group rather than continuing to meet separately. The larger group is expected to meet again in October.
Coordinated Assessment: Glori Keating reported that 22 prevention and diversion screenings were completed in August. Homeward Bound is still in its funding pause, so no VI-SPDAT vulnerability assessments were done. About forty households continue to be served with rapid rehousing and emergency solutions funds. Candidates for permanent housing are being handled through Homeward Bound resources in Buncombe County. Additions to the prevention/diversion questions were discussed, particularly veteran status, phrased as “Have you served in the military”.


Balance of State is now working on performance standards regarding our coalition's activities. Glori is compiling our work to chart progress in the following terms: Length of time people remain homeless; recurrence of homelessness 
of those placed into permanent housing, vs. number staying housed; number homeless; employment achieved and income growth; number newly homeless; success of outreach for housing placement. There will be a monthly BoS call about Coordinated Assessment this afternoon at 4.
Women Veterans:  Alice Knaflich restated her concern about figures showing significant unserved population of homeless women veterans in Henderson County. Trina asked that detailed discussion await the presence of VA Outreach staff (a successor to Arianna Del Toro is expected to be named, as Arianna plans not to return to the position).

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again September 11. 
Submitted by:  Chris Berg


